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CIA Chapter of Eta Sigma Delta Honor Society Raises Money for The Astor Home for 
Children 

 
The Eta Sigma Delta Honor Society of the Culinary Institute of America   presented The Astor 
Home for Children with $1,186.05 in donations raised during its first BBQ Cook-Off and Ice Cream 
Freeze Off held at the Culinary Institute of America on June 9th.  
 
Grace Glahn, Vice President of Eta Sigma Delta chapter at the Culinary Institute, and member 
Patrick Kenny, personally presented Astor’s Executive Director Dr. James McGuirk with a check 
during their visit to The Astor Home in Rhinebeck on June 21st. 

 
Ms. Glahn says the society conducts events that not only encourage student involvement, but also 
to benefit the area’s non-profit organizations. The Eta Sigma Delta Honor Society chose Astor as 
the beneficiary of their first BBQ Cook-Off and Ice Cream Freeze Off fundraising event. 
 
“We are honored to receive this donation and are thankful to The Eta Sigma Delta Honor Society for 
all the hard work they put into the BBQ Cook-Off and Ice Cream Freeze Off event, on our behalf,” 
says Dr. McGuirk. 
 
During the event, thirteen student teams competed for 3 different prizes in either the BBQ or Ice 
Cream specialty.  The student body, faculty and the public were invited to attend and to sample the 
contestants’ cuisine.   Eta Sigma Delta hopes to make the contest an annual Culinary event. 
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Patrick Kenney (left) and Grace Glahn of the Eta Sigma Delta Honor Society present The Astor 
Home for Children Executive Director James McGuirk with the donations raised during the BBQ 
Cook-Off and Ice Cream Freeze Off. 


